
Greene County Fair Board 
Monday May 3, 2021 

Minutes 
 

The Greene County Fair Board met on Monday, May 3, 2021 at the Greene County Fairgrounds, at 6:30 
PM.  The members in attendance were Larry Marshall, Debbie Stephenson, Mike Belding, Betsy 
McClure, Barry Moore, Carol Adamson and Eric Marshall.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Moore.   
 
The following guests were in attendance:  George Skull, Jim Cowell, Pam Wright, and Lew Crouse 
 
Minutes – From the Previous Meeting 
A motion was made by Mr. Belding to accept the minutes of the prior meeting dated April 5, 2021. This 
motion was seconded by, Ms. McClure. Motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
 
Treasurer’s Report / Payment of Bills: Ms. Stephenson presented the Treasurer’s Report and Payment 
of Bills since the last meeting.  A motion was made by Ms. Adamson to accept the report.  Ms. McClure 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
Old Business: 
 
LED Light Grant for Cattle Barn – Ms. Stephenson reported that the outside lighting of the cattle barn 
was approved to use the rest of the LED Light Grant.  Patton Electric will be finishing that up by the end 
of the month.  
 
Ms. Stephenson reported that she has spoken to Hoy’s Concrete and they would start to deliver blocks 
as they are made over the next couple of weeks. 
 
Mr. Jim Cowell informed the board that he had spoken to representatives from American Exploration 
and they had agreed to laser grade the pulling track using GPS and a roller as a donation.  Mr. Moore will 
look in to finding time to remove the blocks prior to the work being started on the pulling track. 
 
New Business: 
Mr. L. Marshall informed the board that Reverend Don Wilson is working to finalize a time for the 
Vesper service on the Sunday evening of the Fair. About 1/3 of all contracts had been returned already 
he had spoken with Tropical Amusements and they have begun preparing for the Fair. 
 
Ms. Stephenson advised that the she had a received a price of $600.00 to replace the Fairground map 
outside the electrical building.  It was for $600.00 from Beyers Graphics.  Mr. Belding made a motion to 
approve the replacement of the Fairground map, Ms. McClure seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
Ms. Stephenson advised the Fair Board of the Zone meeting that occurred last month.  There were no 
clear directions as conditions keep changing. It was agreed to continue to monitor conditions and 
recommendations from the CDC and see how other Fairs are doing prior to the start of our Fair. 
 



Ms. Stephenson advised that Fair Queen Contest would be held on Saturday evening in the lower floor 
of the 4H building.  
 
Public Comment:   
 
Mr. Jim Cowell advised the board that the safety tires located at the end of the pulling track was holding 
tires and could pose a West Nile Virus danger.  The Fair Board will look in to drilling more holes on the 
tires to keep water from staying inside the tires.  This work will occur when the work on the pulling track 
and safety blocks are completed.  
 
Mr. George Skull advised that the Greene County Farm Bureau will be hosting a blood drive on May 29, 
2021 at the Greene County Fairgrounds.  
 
Mr. Lew Crouse advised the Fair Board that the Lew Crouse Family will sponsor the Cloverbuds has they 
have in the past.  
 
Dates to remember: 
 
Greene County Fair Board Meetings 

Monday, July 19, 2021 
Monday, December 13, 2021 

 
Lucas Oil Mega-Pull 
September 18, 2021 
 
Adjournment:  
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 19, 2021 at 6:30 PM at the Greene County Fairgrounds.  
Motion to adjourn by Ms. Stephenson and seconded by Mr. Belding.  Motion was approved 
unanimously.  


